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The Town of Platteville Colorado, Welcome Center @ Fort Vasquez, 13412 US Hwy 85, Platteville Colorado  
 

Newsletter from the Welcome Center for April 2025. 

April 1, 2025, Happy April Fool’s Day we are not open! Or are we? 

The Platteville Pioneer Museum will be honoring your 
contributions to the Platteville/Gilcrest communities.  Please join 
us in an informal discussion about creating additions to our history 
of Platteville People every Wednesday at 1 PM in the Platteville 
Senior Center, 508 Reynolds Ave.  For more information, please 
call Lucy Montoya at 303-598-3160. 

 
April 11th Registration closes for Baseball 10U,12U, 14U. T-Ball 4 to 5 and Coach Pitch. 
 Baseball practice begins 5/12, Games start 6/2.  
For more information call 970-837-6369 or www.plattevillerec.com.   
 
 April 14th 10:30 AM Platteville Community Center 508 Reynolds Ave.  
A health and nutrition education program for older adults! Sign up with Jessi Like, Registered 
Dietitian at 970-400-6118 or jlike@weld.gov. Stay after the discussion to enjoy a donation-
based lunch with the Friendly Fork program! Lunch is served at 11:30 a.m. Reservations must 
be made to attend the lunch. For a meal reservation, please call the Platteville Recreation 
Department at 720-815-8136 no later than 10 a.m., Friday April 11th prior to the meal.  
 

April 26th After-Hours presentation of “GHOST TRAIN” RGS #455 returns from 
the past at the Welcome Center at Fort Vasquez, 13412 U S Hwy 85 
Platteville. Doors open at 6 PM. Dessert served at 6:15 PM. Program begins at 
6:30 PM. A donation of $5.00 per person is requested.  
Seating is limited, Reservations recommended, call (970) 785-2832 and leave 
message or email welcomecenter@plattevillegov.org.  
 

May 3rd at the Pioneer Museum 502 Marion Ave come join us for a traditional MAY POLE 
celebration from 2 to 3 PM for more information call (970) 785-6285 M-W Sa 10 to 2. 

http://www.plattevillerec.com/

